## MINUTES

## STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA COUNTY OF HENDERSON

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS JUNE 27, 1991

The Henderson County Board of Commissioners met for a continuation of the regularly scheduled mid-month meeting at 8:00 p.m. in the Commissioners' Meeting Room of the Henderson County Office Building.

Those present were: Chairman J. Michael Edney, Vice-Chairman Vollie G. Good, Commissioner F. Richard Baker, Commissioner Hugh D. Randall, Commissioner William McKay, County Manager David F. Thompson, and Finance Director David E. Nicholson. Absent was Clerk to the Board Elizabeth W. Corn.

Chairman Edney called the meeting to order and stated that the purpose of the meeting tonight is budget workshop and hopefully the adoption of the budget.

Tonight's discussions were mainly cuts that are necessary for balancing of the budget.

Items discussed: Capital Outlay for Education

GIS System for Land Records

Voting Machines Lease Purchasing Data Processing

Sheriff Dept. Vehicles Emergency Medical Services

Fire Tax Districts were discussed with the following increases granted:

Bat Cave +one cent
Blue Ridge +one cent
Dana +one cent
Edneyville +half cent
Fletcher +one cent
Green River +one cent

Special School Tax District was granted an additional half cent.

After much discussion of the budget, based on reductions and increases that were discussed, David Nicholson informed the Board that a 6 cent tax increase is necessary to balance the budget.

Commissioner Good made the motion to adopt the budget ordinance with a six cent tax increase. All voted in favor and the motion carried unanimously.

Tax Rate of 51 cents per \$100 valuation.

June 27, 1991

Page 2

The Board discussed increased fees for Inspection Dept., EMS, and the Health Dept. Consensus was to put the increased fees in effect August 1, 1991.

Chairman Edney adjourned the meeting, thanking the Board members for their hard work and many hours devoted to review of this budget.

ATTEST:

Elizabeth W. Corn. Clerk

J. Michael Edney, Chairman